Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on the 4th September 2019
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT:  Councillors Gavin Hamilton, David Plant, John Pigg, Christine Lewis and Henry Philips.
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
Two Parishioners
55/19. Welcome & Public Session.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Parish Council meeting and in doing so enquired of any items from the public gallery. There being no items raised the Chairman moved onto next business.
56/19.  Apologies for Absence: Barry Spittle (holidays) agreed.
57/19. Declarations of Interest: Cllr G Hamilton declared an interest in planning applications 19/03576/AGR and 19/03575/AGR. Cllr S Bagnall £100 grant for Alfred Bagnall (from item 59/19/2)
58/19. Minutes of the meetings held on the 3rd July 2019.
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meetings of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 3rd July 2019 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
59/19. Matters arising not on the agenda.
1. Parish Action Plan: Members agreed that in light of the potential Apley Estates development aims for Norton as raised at the Annual Meeting and the poor response to the Parish Councils recent survey that the Clerk meet with the Estate to discuss the opportunities of the Shropshire Local Plan updates.

2. Parish Council co-option:  Cllr H Philips proposed and Cllr G Hamilton seconded that Steve Bagnall be co-opted onto the Parish Council. Members agreed unanimously as they have already seem Steve Bagnall’s letter of application for consideration for co-option. The formal paperwork was then signed and Cllr S Bagnall jointed members at the table.

3. Members agreed to the purchasing of a new glass sign for the front of the phone box at £15.20 plus VAT.
60/19. Planning Applications.
1. The Vice Chairman took the chair. Members discussed the two applications before the Parish Council, 19/03576/AGR and 19/03575/AGR. The applications are for Planned Forestry works by Apley Estate and the construction of tracks off the A442 and near Apley Lodge to facilitate such works. Members felt that there would be no adverse effect on Cheswardine Lane and raised no objections. 
61/19. Highway update.
1. Members again raised concerns in terms of potholes along Cheswardine Lane particularly opposite number 20. Members also requested that Shropshire be contacted in terms of the adopted status of the short lane running to the rear of numbers 18, 19 and 20.

2. A recent closure of the A442 for the replacement of power lines had not been notified through the normal channels to the Parish Council.
62/19. Footpaths: None
63/19. Jubilee Play Park:
Members received a verbal update on ROSPA and agreed to secure quotes for the timber replacement on the toddler’s swing, the remainder of the works to be carried out by term contractor.
64/19. Defibrillator update.

The defibrillator is still fully charged and working after the by-monthly inspection. 
65/19. Arriva Buses.
Members agreed that Arriva be contacted about some irregular bus times operated recently.
66/19. Finance.

1. Members received and agreed the Budget update, the bank statement is still awaited a Bank Reconciliation would be presented at the next meeting and the outstanding Environment Grant has been received from Shropshire so bulb purchasing and planting could commence on the A442 with the Probation Service.

2. Members understood that the Village Hall is in need of a new boiler. The Parish Council would require a letter requesting financial support from the Village Hall.

3. Members agree £100 grant for Alfred Bagnall’s International Camp in Kenya.

4. The following payments were agreed by the Parish Council:
	100222
	DM Payroll Services Ltd (half year payroll services)
	£  28.50

	100223
	Playsafety Limited (ROSPA inspection play park)
	£  86.40

	100224
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£211.20

	100225
	Graham Bould (half year Clerk Salary)
	£949.44

	100226
	Graham Bould (reimbursement payment for Jubilee Park)
	£275.00

	100227
	S.J. Gurr-Gearing (play park maintenance) 
	£265.00


67/19. Email correspondence for report and action. 
Members agreed that the request for a clothing collection bank by the Salvation Army be forwarded to the Village Hall. That update model financial regulations be brought forward at a future meeting. That the new protocols for a Parish Councillors resignation be noted. That Caviar & Chips developing a franchise at Stockton House be invited to attend the next meeting.
Matters for Consideration at the next meeting: Standard agenda 
Meeting closed at 8.15pm 

Chairman………………………………………………… 
Date………………………………………………………..
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